
TAYMOUTH CASTLE TREE PRESERVATION ORDER (NO 1) 2025 
 

Perth and Kinross Council as planning authority in terms of the Town and Country 
Planning (Scotland) Act 1997 and Town and Country Planning (Tree Preservation Order 
and Trees in Conservation Areas) (Scotland) Regulations 2010 have made the above 
Order affecting the trees therein specified. 
1.The planning authority considers that the four Beech trees covered by this Order are 
located within the Kenmore Conservation Area and are under threat of felling.  They are 
mature, healthy specimens, with no obvious arboricultural reason for them to be felled. 
The Cherry tree, although not under direct threat, is also covered by this Order, as it is 
considered an attractive tree of merit complimenting the four adjacent Beech trees. 
2. Full details may be examined Monday to Friday during normal office hours between 
11/02/2025 and 11/03/2025 at: the Main Reception Desk at Pullar House, Kinnoull 
Street, Perth; AK Bell Library, York Place, Perth; the Perth and Kinross Council website 
(https://www.pkc.gov.uk/treesandtpos) and the Tell Me Scotland website 
(www.tellmescotland.gov.uk/notices). 
3. Written objections specifying the grounds and particular trees to which the 
representation is made should be sent to: Strategic Lead of Legal & Governance 
Services, Perth and Kinross Council, 2 High Street, Perth PH1 5PH by 11/3/2025. The 
planning authority shall, before deciding whether to confirm the Order, take into 
consideration any representations made. 
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